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State and federal laws require public schools to release report cards each year.  Attached you will find 2011 

State Report Cards for the district and each high school that satisfies this requirement.  This annual report 

provides information regarding our district and schools in comparison to all public schools in Illinois.  Data 

includes statistics regarding the instructional setting, district finances, academic performance on the ACT and 

Prairie State Achievement Exam (PSAE).   

The federal No Child Left Behind (NCLB) Act of 2001 requires that schools and districts are held accountable 

for the performance of students using the following criteria:  

 Students comprising racial/ethnic subgroups, those identified as limited English proficient, 

students with disabilities and students who are economically disadvantaged must meet or 

exceed standards in reading and mathematics at increasing levels.   

 A subgroup size of 45 students or more must exist for these reporting and accountability 

purposes.   

 This year, at least 85.0% of students in each subgroup must meet or exceed standards in 

reading and mathematics in order for a school or district to make Adequate Yearly Progress 

(AYP).   

 This percentage increases by 7.5% each year until 2014 when 100% of students in each 

subgroup and the overall school population must meet or exceed standards.   

The 2011 Adequate Yearly Progress (AYP) Status Report contained in the report cards indicates whether a 

school or district has been identified for improvement by the State of Illinois according to the AYP 

specifications of NCLB.  In addition, Districts and schools receiving Title I funds that do not meet the AYP 

targets of NCLB are designated as being in Federal School Improvement Status.   

Glenbrook South and the district did not make AYP this year.  Glenbrook North did make AYP for the first 

time in two years because students with disabilities improved their performance in reading and math at a level 

sufficient to satisfy the Safe Harbor provision.  However, Glenbrook North remains identified for school 

improvement by the State since it must make AYP for two consecutive years in order to lose this designation.  

Because Glenbrook South and the district receive Title I funds, they have been identified for school 

improvement by the State and are designated to be in Federal School Improvement Status, as well. 

A more comprehensive review of student achievement data will be presented to the Board at a future meeting 

through the Dashboard Reports.  At that time each school will share initiatives designed to support all 

students’ academic achievement and in particular students who comprise subgroups as designated under 

NCLB. 












































































